MINUTES
JUNE 20, 2013

A regular meeting of the Town Board was held on June 20, 2013 at 7:00 p.m. in the Town Hall Auditorium.
Item 1 – Roll call.  Those present and answering roll call: Trustees; Daniels, Heaton, Moos, Rohn, and Truax and Mayor Moser.  Attorney Anson was also present.  Absent: Trustee Ross.  Mayor Moser announced an addition of Item 2a – Presentation from PDC Energy.
Item 2 - Review of the Minutes of the May 16th meeting.  Trustee Moos moved to approve the May 16th minutes with a spelling correction, seconded by Trustee Daniels.  Motion carried 5-0.
Item 2a – PDC Energy Presentation.  Josh Wagner & Jason Miller, from PDC Energy appeared to present a check for $10,000 to be used for the proposed District Recreation Center.        
Item 3 – Town/Fire District training site agreement.  Chief Hugh Kane gave an update on the future plans for the training center for the fire department and Gary answered questions regarding the town’s plans.  The site will be a shared facility providing training for firefighters and police officers and is located in the 300 block of East Fourth Street on the south side.  Concluding review of the intergovernmental agreement, Trustee Moos moved to approve the agreement seconded by Trustee Daniels.  Roll call:  Truax–aye, Rohn-aye, Moos-aye, Heaton-aye and Daniels-aye.  Motion carried 5 – 0.
Item 4 – Sugar Factory sale contract.  Gary reported the final version of the contract for the sale of the Sugar Factory to Omaha Track Material has been completed and is ready for the board’s approval.  Concluding discussion and questions Trustee Moos moved to accept the contract as presented, seconded by Trustee Rohn.  Motion carried 5 – 0.   
Item 5 – Transportation plan update.  Jenny and Shay appeared before the Board with an update to the Transportation Plan.  They will have a booth set up at Eaton Days on July 13th from noon to 2:00 p.m. to get more input from the community.
Item 6 – Resolution 2013-05 – High Plains Library board appointments.   The board received two requests for ratification of appointments to the High Plains Library District Board.  Claud Hanes’ term will expire December 31, 2014 (Resolution No. 2013-05) and Karen Rademacher’s term will expire December 31, 2015 (Resolution No. 2013-06).  Trustee Daniels moved to approve Resolution No. 2013-05, seconded by Trustee Rohn.  Motion carried 5-0.  Trustee Truax moved to approve Resolution No. 2013-06, seconded by Trustee Moos.  Motion carried 5-0. 
Item 7 - Resume discussion on allowing chickens in town.  Trustee Daniels gave a synopsis of his research regarding what some of the other towns, such as Ault, Severance and Windsor are doing.  Nathan Godsey, resident making the request, also reported on more information he had discovered.  There is still indecision regarding what to do.  Staff will prepare an amendment to the Animal Control Ordinance for review at the next meeting.  
Item 8 – Sertoma Special Events Liquor License.  The Board received a request from the Sertoma Club to have a special events permit to serve liquor at the Eaton Days Street Dance on July 12th.  Chief Mueller has no objections to granting approval.  Attorney Anson reported all paperwork is in order.  Trustee Truax moved to grant approval, seconded by Trustee Daniels.  Motion carried 5 – 0.    
Item 9 - Citizen comments/Questions.  Bob Piotrowski asked about drainage to the center of Juniper Avenue.  Gary reported there has been some work done to raise the trail behind 5th Street to drain to the north west.  Gary reported the project is ongoing and will continue to move forward.  
Item 10 - Reports.  Chief Mueller gave an update on Disaster Control.  Gary also reported there is about a 66 foot wide piece of the sugar factory property that Omaha Tracks is not interested in, but Jack Goodell and Greg Nelson are. Gary told Goodell and Nelson that with the board’s approval he would offer it to them for the same price of 43¢ a square foot, which is about $14,878.  Jack Goodell would credit the grading he is doing to pay towards the land.    The Board gave their approval of the concept.  Gary will have Attorney Anson prepare a quit claim deed for the Board’s approval at a later date.
Item 11 - Adjourn.  As there was no further business the meeting was adjourned at 9:00 p.m.
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